
Minutes   3-8-2011

Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Patrick Lipsinic – Asst. RE, 
Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Jon Pyeatt, 
James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the February meeting and 
the Treasurer’s Report were approved as presented.

Solo Report – Todd Swain: There are 10 events scheduled for 2011, which are 
posted on the Club website.  The first event is March 27 at Fair Meadows.  
There will be 8 events at the Fairgrounds and 2 at TRP.

AVRG Race Report – Betty Martin: The first event is April 2-3, a Regional/
National at Hallett.   This event will be part of the BF Goodrich Tires Super Tour.  
We need workers in all specialties.  Members can earn credit toward 
membership costs and VROOM points good for MiDiv merchandise and bank 
gift cards, and AVRG gives workers coupons good for local events.

Rallycross Report – Pat Lipsinic: There are currently two possible weekends 
being considered – April 30 or May 1 and July 31.

Old Business:

Neil Cox reported on the MiDiv Convention held in Springfield.  Next year’s 
convention will also be in Springfield.  One of NEOkla’s members, Vicki 
Jarecke, received the Divisions’ highest honor, the England-Stipe Award.

Neil also reported on the National Convention.


